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Christmas Bingo and Social Night
The Village Hall Social is back! Come and join us at the Village Hall on Saturday 5th December 7pm for our Christmas Bingo evening.  Please bring your own supper and the bar will be open.
[image: C:\Users\kathryn\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\UHK3EHKA\Bingo[1].gif]

Norton Christmas Fair
This years’ Christmas Fair will be held on Sunday 29th November at 2pm in the Village Hall.  Please come along and have a look.  There will be a number of craft stalls, the ever popular cake stall, tombola, Grand Raffle, Refreshments, games and more. All welcome
[image: C:\Users\kathryn\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\UHK3EHKA\ChristmasPresent1201_S[1].jpg]

Children’s Christmas Party
Please keep your eyes peeled for your invitations through your letter box shortly.  If you have a child of primary school age or below and haven’t received your invitation by Monday 16th November 2015 please give one of the elves a call (Helen 730489, Charlie 730424).
[image: C:\Users\kathryn\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\AP4UXGNC\Elf_with_Gift[1].jpg]


ZUMBA
FRIDAY NIGHTS STARTING OCTOBER 16TH IN NORTON VILLAGE HALL 7-8PM, £4 PER SESSION, ALL WELCOME

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Nov 4th – Parish Council Meeting
Nov 29th – Christmas Fair
Dec 5th – Christmas Bingo
*****************************************
We had the first committee meeting for this year's campaign last month and the deadline for handing in boxes on the usual Saturday half way through November was agreed - Saturday 14th November.  We don't know where the warehouse will be yet but just as soon as I know, I will circulate the address and opening times.  As usual, The Old School House, Sutton Maddock is an official drop off point for boxes and I will take them to the warehouse. 

I have ordered leaflets and posters from Operation Christmas Child and just as soon as they arrive, I'll get them round all our churches.
 
Thank you for your help
 Shiona
Stockton Parish Council
A meeting of Stockton Parish Council took place on Wednesday 10 September 2015 at Apley Farm Shop Norton. Items discussed included the appointment of the Parish Clerk, the Jubilee Playpark ROSPA Inspection including maintenance and hedge cutting, further updates on the B4176 (rabbit run) from Astol crossroads to Crowgreaves, how to support the Queens Lunch-90th Birthday Celebrations on the 12th June 2016, Neighbourhood Security, Parish Website and the installation of Fibre-optics in the Parish.
The next meeting will take place on Thursday 4 November 2015.

Norton Over 60’s 
We had good meeting it was nice that Mrs Roberts was able to come. We handed out the raffle tickets for the Christmas Raffle all our members have some so 
I have no doubt you will be asked to buy - the draw is at our meeting on the 10th of December; on the 17th of December the Ladies and the Village Hall members are kindly giving us Christmas Lunch
Rene Davies

SHROPDOC

08444 06 88 88
Kemberton WI
This month’s talk for the WI is entitled What is a Chiropractic – Advice for gardeners and DIY enthusiasts.  The speaker is Laura Cunningham and the meeting will be on Thursday, November 5th at 7.30 in the village hall.

MacMillan Coffee Morning
Thank you to everyone who supported us on the day and gave donations to help raise £330, a fab amount. Thanks again 
Paula Davies

NOTE TO CONTRIBUTORS                 
Please have any articles or notices in to me in writing or e-mail only by the 20th of the preceding month. Contact me at: 
13 Bridgnorth Road, Norton, TF11 9EE, 
Tel: 730823 (Queries only)                      
 e-mail: kathryn.ward17@gmail.com     
Kindly printed monthly by Allan Davies at 
SBM Digital
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BAPTISMS
Congratulations to Benjamin James son of James and Maria Paice who was baptised on 4th October at Beckbury Church
Please pray for him that with help and encouragement they may grow in the knowledge and love of Jesus.
CONDOLENCES
We extend our sympathies to the family of the late Dr David Ashcroft  age 79 of  Norton whose service was held on 9th October at Telford Crematorium  

DIARY DATES for NOVEMBER 2015      OUT & ABOUT
Every Monday to Friday    Oasis Christian Shop in Shifnal open 11am - 3.00 pm.
Every Saturday	Oasis Christian Shop open in Shifnal open 11 am to 1 pm
Every Wednesday in term time Norton Nippers Norton Village Hall 9.30-11.30am                                                                                                                                                                         

Fri        6th 10.30am Informal Prayers in Oasis, Shifnal Shopping Centre
Tues   10th   2.00pm  Six Parishes Friendship Beckbury Village Hall 
Wed    11th  6.30pm Churches Together in Shifnal & District General Meeting, Trinity Methodist Church, Victoria Road, Shifnal
Thur   12th   2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall
Thur   26th   2.30pm Norton Over 60’s  Club,  Norton Village Hall               

CHURCH NEWS
….. Thanks to everyone who contributed to our harvest services, lunches, decorations and music across the Six Parishes.
…..Sutton Maddock has won a silver award in the 2015 Best Kept Church Yard competition. Congratulations to their team and to all those who kept all our six church yards looking so beautifully cut and maintained (Note that not all enter the competition).
…..Remembrance Sunday is on 8th November with four services across our six parishes
Details can be found in the Services Rota.
…..The Six Parishes Choir will be at both All Saints Day communion service on 1st November and Advent Sunday service of hymns and readings on 29th November 
…..The Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Appeal is under way; the local collection deadline is 14th November
…..The Next General meeting of   Churches Together in Shifnal and District is to be held at Trinity Methodist Church at 6.30pm. 
…..Kemberton Cookbook – A Collection of our Favourite Recipes
This lovely cookbook is made up of delicious recipes donated by residents and friends of Kemberton.  It also contains some interesting information about the history of Kemberton.  All the money raised from the sale of the books will be split between Kemberton Church and the Village Hall.  The book costs £7.50 or you can buy 3 for £20.  If you would like to buy one please contact Liz Lea on 01952 581552 or Alison Greenwood on 01952 680163, or email leafamily5@talktalk.net.                                                                        

……………………………………………………………………………………………………….FROM the RECTORY
Dear Friends 
It is sometimes said that autumn and spring see more bouts of illness because of the changes of temperature. I have not checked whether this is a 'myth' or statistically true, but you may have found it to be the case.
The National Health Service is concerned about pressures on their resources this winter, and hospital A&E departments fear the worst if it is a bad winter. The stories I hear from parishioners about appointments and treatment in hospitals and local health clinics are fairly positive, although, as with any large organisation like the Health Service, there are also, sadly, some tales of frustration and delay.

	My ninety-one year old mother has been receiving attention following a fall at home last month where she has managed independently with help from neighbours, a cleaner and a gardener. She had quick assessment over a weekend including x-rays, and then was transferred to a smaller hospital for intensive physio.
She is, at the time of writing, back home with a well organised care package of visitors four times a day arranged by the hospital. 
On the day that the ambulance brought her back home, two of the care team were already there waiting to check the arrangements and facilities. Soon after a volunteer from AGE UK (the title of the two organisations Age Concern   and Help the Aged who merger in 2009) called round to offer help with a range of domestic needs if required. Then in the afternoon a community O.T. (occupational therapist) visited to see what extra aids and equipment she could offer - a low step into the shower? ; a grab-bar for the bed? big handled cutlery?
All this within a few hours of her coming out of hospital!  So I was very impressed with the National Health Service arrangements for the elderly in her area.
Their aim is not simply to care for her, but also to enable her to get back to more independent living without the need for so many professional carers calling in every day. I wait to see how she progresses this month.
How well the NHS copes with demands on its services this winter remains to be seen. Their budget is ever stretched by the costs of new drugs and treatments, and by the purchase of new technologies and equipment which were only dreamed of ten or twenty years ago. We are beginning to hear more about the challenges being met by overworked staff in our hospitals, and by managers juggling (and sometimes failing) to balance their budgets.
We continue to be grateful for the NHS, appreciating their work, and praying for their staff at all levels and grades. Without them, things would be very different indeed.
Wishing you good health   -   and good treatment.       			Keith Hodson
			
                                                    PRAYER OF THE MONTH
Dear Lord, keep us fit in body, mind and spirit
and make us cheerful of heart and generous in character
for Jesus' sake 
                                AMEN


Rota of Services in the 6 Parishes – November 2015

	
	Badger
	Beckbury
	Ryton
	Kemberton
	Stockton
	Sutton 

	NOV 1st 
All Saints Day

	9.30am
Communion
KH (trad)
	
	
	
	
	11am
Communion
KH (new)

	8th 
Remembrance
Sunday
	
	
	10.50am
KH
	9.30am
KH
	10.50am
TD
	3.30pm
KH

	15th 
	9.30am
Matins
TD
	9.30am
Communion
KH (new)
	
	11am
Communion
KH (new)
	
	

	22nd 
	
	9.30am
Communion
KH   (trad)
	9.30am
Morning Worship
LT
	
	
	11am
Matins
KH

	29th 

	
	
	
	10.30am
ADVENT
Hymns and Readings
KH
	
	



Abbreviations:    KH=Rev Keith Hodson; TD=Tina Dalton; LT=Local Team

Rector – Six Parishes, The Rev’d Keith Hodson: 01952750774     Email: keithhodson@talk21.com                                                                                                  Church wardens: Tina Dalton 01952730656, Hilary Blakeley 01952730205 in Stockton
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